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Portfolio
Learning and Development

Subject Matter

The Head of Policy and Performance reported (PPP.22/08) on the draft Race Equality Scheme (2008) and Action Plan.  She informed Members that the Council was required to publish a Race Equality Scheme under the Race Relations Act 1976 and Race Relations Amendment Act 2000 in order to show how the Council would meet its specific duties and the general duty to promote race equality.    She informed Members that a cross-Council Working Group had been set up to lead the review, identify issues and advise on consultation in preparing the revised Race Equality Scheme and Action Plan and the scheme would form part of the Council's overall approach to equality, in particular the Disability and Gender Equality Schemes, Corporate Equality Policy and Action Plan.  It was envisaged that this would lead to improvements in the way in which the Council acted as an employer and how it could improve local services for its local communities.   She added that the scheme was a strategic document which set out the Council's overall approach to race equality and would need to be reviewed every three years.  The Corporate Equality Action Plan would detail how this Scheme would be implemented and could be amended and enhanced to reflect changing needs.

In response to Members comments the Policy and Performance Officer drew Members attention to progress which the Council had already made in implementing and promoting Race Equality and added that in future the annual report could include details of the further progress which had been made throughout the previous year.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That the Executive receive the draft Race Equality Scheme and Action Plan.

2.
That the report be referred to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consultation.

Reasons for Decision

To ensure the Council has due regard to the needs of employees and all members of its local communities when planning and delivering services and to meet its statutory requirements of the Race Equality Act.







